
1997 JUNE 02 

A regular meeting of the City Council was held in the Council Chamber, City Hall, 4949 Canada 
Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 1997 June 02 at 7:00 p.m .. 

PRESENT: His Worship Mayor D.P. Drummond, In the Chair 

STAFF: 

Councillor D.R. Corrigan 
Councillor D. G. Evans 
Councillor D .N. Johnston 
Councillor D.A. Lawson 
Councillor L.A. Rankin 
Councillor C.M.H. Redman (arriving at 7:10 p.m.) 
Councillor N.M. Volkow 
Councillor J. Young 

Mr. R.H. Moncur, City Manager 
Mr. C.A. Turpin, Deputy City Manager (Corporate Services) 
Mr. G. Harvie, Deputy City Manager (Corp. Labour Relations) 
Mr. W. C. Sinclair, Director Engineering 
Mr. R. Earle, Director Finance 
Mr. D. G. Stenson, Director Planning & Building 
Mrs. D.R. Comis, City Clerk 
Mrs. A. Lorentsen, Administrative Officer I 

His Worship, Mayor D.P. Drummond announced that the annual 'Hats Off Day" event would be 
held on Saturday, 1997 June 07 and detailed some of the events that are planned for the day. 

PRESENTATION 

City of Burnaby Environment Awards 
Presenter: His Worship, Mayor D.P. Drummond 

His Worship, Mayor D.P. Drummond, accompanied by Councillor Lee Rankin, Chair of the 
Environment and Waste Management Committee came forward to present the following 1996 
Environment Awards for Outstanding Environmental Achievements. 

COMMUNICATIONS AWARD - To Mr. Mark Angelo for his work to promote and increase 
awareness of watershed stewardship. 
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PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT AWARD - To the British Columbia Building Corporation for 
the development of the stormwater management system for the Oaklands Development. Accepting 
the award on behalf of the British Columbia Building Corporation was Mr. Mike Robinson, Real 
Estate Manager. 

Councillor Redman entered the Council Chamber at 7:10 p.m. and took her place at the Council 
table. 

YOUTH AWARD - To the Burnaby North Secondary School and its students for the establishment 
of a meditation garden. Accepting the award on behalf of Burnaby North Secondary School and 
its students were Mr. Dave Warnet, sponsoring teacher and Peggy Yen, student representative. 

COMMUNITY STEWARDSHIP AWARD - To Mr. Elmer Rudolph for his long term and ongoing 
stewardship on the Brunette River and work with the Burnaby Stream keepers. Mr. Rudolph was 
unable to attend the Council meeting and it was anticipated that he will be receiving his award at 
the Council meeting scheduled for 1997 June 16. 

1. MINUTES 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the minutes of the regular Council Meeting and Caucus Meeting "In Camera" held on 
1997 May 26 be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 

"THAT the minutes of the Public Hearing (Zoning) held 1997 May 27 be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

PRO C L A M A T I O N S 

His Worship, Mayor D .P. Drummond proclaimed the month of 1997 June as "SpinaBifida" month 
in the City of Burnaby. 

His Worship, Mayor D.P. Drummond proclaimed the month of 1997 June as "Leukemia 
Awareness Month "in the City of Burnaby. 

Councillor Celeste Redman, on behalf of His Worship, Mayor D.P. Drummond proclaimed 1997 
June 05 as "Seniors Strut Day 1997" in the City of Burnaby. 
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Councillor Nick Volkow, on behalf of His Worship, Mayor D.P. Drummond proclaimed the week 
of 1997 June 02 to 06 as "Canadian Occupational Health and Safety Week" in the City of Burnaby. 

2. CORRESPONDENCE AND PETITIONS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS 

"THAT all of the following listed items of correspondence be received and those items of the City 
Manager's Report No.16, 1997 June 02 which pertain thereto be brought forward for 
consideration at this time." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Johnston retired from the Council Chamber at 7:25 p.m. 

His Worship, Mayor D.P. Drummond read the following items of correspondence: 

a) Rick Jones, Pee Wee A2 Lacrosse 
Re: Request permission to conduct Tag 

Days in Burnaby 1997 June 13, 14, 20,21 

A letter was received from the Pee Wee A2 Lacrosse Team requesting permission to 
conduct Tag Days in Burnaby on 1997 June 13, 14, 20 and 21. 

A staff note advises there are no other commitments for the requested dates. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT permission be granted for the Pee Wee A2 Lacrosse team to conduct Tag Days on 1997 
June 13, 14, 20 and 21 in the City of Burnaby." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

b) George E. Ross, 1997 May 20 
Re: Traffic concerns on Parker and Curtis Streets 

A letter was received from George E. Ross advising of his concerns regarding traffic on 
Parker and Curtis Streets. 

A staff note advises that traffic signal plans for the Curtis/Parker corridor have been 
updated. Implementation is scheduled for mid June. Once installed, these changes will 
address many of the concerns expressed in this letter. As mentioned in the report prepared 
in response to Mr. Ross' previous letter, the intersection of Willingdon and Lougheed is 
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controlled by the Ministry of Transportation and Highways. Staff will review Mr. Ross' 
suggestions regarding this intersection with Ministry staff. 

c) Ken Pett, 1997 May 11 
Re: Humanizing development in Metrotown 

A letter was received from Ken Pett acknowledging a proposed phase of development in 
the Metrotown Area and requesting Council introduce ''humanizing" with a focus on the 
neighbourhood and pedestrian traffic as a top priority. 

3. REPORTS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 

"THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole." 

a) Community Planning & Housing Committee 
Re: Zoning Boundary Adjustment of 4200 - 4300 

blocks of Boundary Road and portion of the 
3700 block of Spruce Street 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Community Planning & Housing Committee submitted a report outlining results of a 
consultation process concerning a proposed zoning boundary adjustment in the Boundary 
Road/Spruce Street area. Considering the high degree of support by those with properties 
located on the 4200 - 4300 blocks of Boundary Road and the southside of the 3700 block 
of Spruce Street that are currently zoned R4 and R9 for a zoning boundary adjustment to 
the R5 District, the Committee recommended that the proposed boundary adjustment be 
advanced to a formal area rezoning process. Secondly, given the very strong feelings of 
those who feel that they would be losing development potential by a rezoning that removed 
their RM3 designation, the Committee recommends that this portion of the zoning 
boundary adjustment not be pursued at this time. 

The Community Planning & Housing Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council initiate an area rezoning of the 4200 block of Boundary Road and a 
portion of the south side of the 3700 block of Spruce Street to the R5 District as 
outlined in Map 2. 

2. THAT the part of the zoning boundary adjustment affecting the lots currently zoned 
RM3 not be pursued. 

- 4 -



1997 June 02 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Community Planning & Housing Committee be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Johnston returned to the Council Chamber at 7:27 pm. and took his place at the 
Council table. 

Councillor Young retired from the Council Chamber at 7:27 p.m. 

Councillor Young returned to the Council Chamber at 7:29 p.m. and took his place at the Council 
table. 

b) Civic Development Committee 
Re: Burnaby Lake Sports Complex Project - Arena 

The Civic Development Committee submitted a report requesting approval for the balance 
of funding required to complete the design and construction of the Burnaby Lake Sports 
Complex and to supply and install a telescopic bleacher system. 

The Civic Development Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council request staff to bring down a Capital Reserve Expenditure Bylaw in the 
amount of $968,919 (inclusive of G.S.T. at 7%) to complete the Burnaby Lake Sports 
Complex - Arena Project and renovations to C.G. Brown Pool and Burnaby Lake 
Arena as outlined in this report. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Civic Development Committee be adopted." 

c) Civic Development Committee 
Re: City Hall Refurbishment 

and Asbestos Removal Project 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Civic Development Committee submitted a report providing updated information 
regarding stages two and three of the City Hall Refurbishment Project. The Committee 
advises that stage two is substantially complete and that staff are preparing tender 
documents to pre-qualified contractors for the third and final stage of work. 
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The Civic Development Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council receive this report for information purposes. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Civic Development Committee be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

d) Civic Development Committee 
Re: The Kingsway East 1914 School Building Upgrading 

The Civic Development Committee submitted a report advising of a consultant's report 
which concludes that the Kingsway East 1914 school building is structurally in good 
condition for its age and requires basic upgrading to meet minimum building code 
standards. The estimated cost of the basic upgrading that would permit the building to be 
utilized as a community centre is $840,000. The Federal/Provincial program would 
provide up to one third of the eligible costs of the project ($280,000). 

The Civic Development Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council authorize staff to bring forward an application to the Federal/Provincial 
Government as part of the Canada-British Columbia Infrastructure Works Program 
requesting funding of renovations to the 1914 Kingsway East School Building. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Civic Development Committee be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Rankin retired from the Council Chamber at 7:40 p.m. 

e) The City Manager presented Report No. 16, 1997 June 02 on the matters listed following 
as Items O 1 to 07 either providing the information shown or recommending the courses of 
action indicated for the reasons given: 
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1. Authorization for Burnaby Business Park Ltd. 's 
Application to Proceed to the Provincial 
Agricultural Land Commission 

1997 June 02 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building 
providing information in support of a recommendation to advance Burnaby Business 
Park Ltd. 's ALR exclusion and special use applications to the Agricultural Land 
Commission. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council authorize Burnaby Business Park Ltd. 's (BBP) Agricultural 
Land Reserve Exclusion application (#0-31128) to proceed to the Provincial 
Agricultural Land Commission for its consideration. 

2. THAT Council recommend to the Commission that the following be included 
as conditions pertaining to the approval of the subject application: 

a) the consolidation of the BBP lands as shown on Figure 4 attached. 

b) the registration of a Covenant against the title of proposed Lots 1 and 2 as 
shown on Figure 4 stipulating that these lots will be used for agricultural 
purposes for a minimum 25 year period. 

3. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to: 

Provincial Agricultural Land Commission 
#133 - 4940 Canada Way 
Burnaby, B.C. V5G 4K6 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 7:41 p.m. 

Councillor Rankin returned to the Council Chamber at 7:41 p.m. and took his place at the Council 
table. 
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2. Rezoning Reference No. 25/97 
Cellular Antennae Monopole 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building 
seeking Council's authorization to forward Rezoning Reference No. 25/97 - portion 
of 5289 Byrne Road to a Public Hearing on 1997 June 24. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT a Rezoning Bylaw be prepared and advanced to First Reading on 1997 
June 02 and to a Public Hearing on 1997 June 24 at 7:30 p.m. 

2. THAT the following be established as prerequisites to the completion of the 
rezoning. 

a) The submission of a suitable plan of development. 

b) The installation of all electrical, telephone and cable servicing, and all 
other wiring underground throughout the development, and to the point of 
connection to the existing service where sufficient facilities are available 
to serve the development. 

c) The approval of the Ministry of Transportation and Highways to the 
rezoning application. 

d) The withdrawal of Rezoning Reference #14/97 by Rogers Cantel. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

3. Fire Station No. 1 - Emergency Power 
and Interior Renovations 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Major Civic Building Project 
Coordination Committee seeking Council's approval for a Capital Reserve 
Expenditure Bylaw to finance the construction of an emergency generator and 
interior renovations to Fire Station No. 1. 
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The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council bring down a Capital Reserve Expenditure Bylaw in the amount 
of $237,000 to finance the construction of a new emergency generator and 
interior renovation to Fire Station No. 1. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

4. Purchase of Parking Meters 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering seeking 
Council's approval to enter into a cooperative tender with the City of Vancouver 
for the purchase of parking meters. The report concludes that the program for 
implementation of metered parking has been proceeding as expected. However, 
the possibility of cooperative tendering for meter equipment with the City of 
Vancouver represents an opportunity to significantly advance the implementation. 
The scale economy of a larger cooperative tender should also ensure a better price 
than either city would realize alone. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT staff be authorized to participate in a cooperative tender with the City 
of Vancouver for the purchase of parking meters and revenue collection 
equipment for implementation of metered parking in Metrotown. 

2. THAT a bylaw be prepared to enable the City to control and manage parking 
through the use of parking meters. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED 
OPPOSED: COUNCILLOR LAWSON 
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Endorsement of the City Joining B.C. One Call 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering recommending 
that the City join B.C. One Call, a non-profit organization located in Burnaby that 
has been founded through a number of owners of varied facilities in the province 
in an attempt to assist excavators in obtaining information about underground 
facilities from making only one phone call. Projected annual cost to the City is 
estimated to be approximately $5,000 based on a $6.00 per call fee plus a one time 
joining fee of $1,500. Funds are available within the 1997 Operating Budget to 
cover these fees. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council endorse City of Burnaby membership in B.C. One Call. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

6. Bonny's Taxi Ltd. Notice to Increase Taxi Rates 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance advising of the taxi 
cab rate increase request submitted to the Motor Carrier Commission by Bonny's 
Taxi Ltd. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT copies of this report be sent to: 

Motor Carrier Commission 
#104 - 4240 Manor Street 
Burnaby, B.C. V5G 1B2; and 

Bonny's Taxi Ltd. 
5525 Imperial Street 
Burnaby, B.C. V5J 1E8 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

7. Cooperative Purchase of Gasoline and Diesel Fuel 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance advising of the 
issuance of a purchase order for the supply and delivery of gasoline and diesel fuel. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT this report be received for information purposes. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THAT the Committee now rise and report. " 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Council reconvened. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

4. BYLAWS 

FIRST READING 

4700 Kingsway (Eaton Centre) #10584 
#10585 2316/78 Beta Ave., 4756/66 & 4828 Lougheed Highway 

2311 Delta A venue 

RZ #28/97 
RZ # 1/93 
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#10586 

#10587 

#10588 

#10589 

#10590 

#10591 

#10592 

#10593 

#10594 

#10595 

#10596 

6700/90,6852 Beresford St., 7458/68 Non Avenue, 
6841/81 Prenter Drive 

4755 Kingsway 

5538 Chaffey Avenue 

Portion of 4567 Lougheed Highway 

Portion of 8669 - 10th A venue 

Ptn. 9198 Glenlyon Parkway, Ptn. 9162/92 Sussex 
A venue and Ptn. Sussex A venue 

7890 Canada Way 

4390 Grange Street 

4330 Sanderson Way 

Portion of 5289 Byrne Drive 

Text Amendment - Density bonuses 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 25, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 26, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 27, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 28, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 29, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 30, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 31, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 32, 1997 

- 12 -

1997 June 02 

RZ #54/96 

RZ #59/96 

RZ #67/96 

RZ #18/97 

RZ #20/97 

RZ #22/97 

RZ #23/97 

RZ #24/97 

RZ #27/97 

RZ #25/97 

#10584 

#10585 

#10586 

#10587 

#10588 

#10589 

#10590 

#10591 



Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 33, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 34, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 35, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 36, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 37, 1997 

be now introduced and read a first time." 

1997 June 02 

#10592 

#10593 

#10594 

#10595 

#10596 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

FIRST, SECOND AND THIRD READING 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Temporary Off-Leash Dog Bylaw 1997 

Burnaby Community Facilities Contribution Agreement 
Bylaw No. 2, 1997 

Burnaby Gas Bylaw 1978, Amendment Bylaw 1997 

be now introduced and read three times. " 

#10583 

#10597 

#10598 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

SECOND READING 

#10562 

#10568 

3855 Henning Drive 

3885 Henning Drive 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 20, 1997 
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Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 23, 1997 #10568 

be now read a second time." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CONSIDERATION AND THIRD READING 

#10543 

#10560 

3600 Gilmore Way 

7950 Venture Street 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 11, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 18, 1997 

be now read a third time." 

RZ #61/96 

RZ #8/97 

#10543 

#10560 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION: 

#10559 3777 Kingsway 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 17, 1997 

Burnaby Subdivision Control Bylaw 1971, Amendment Bylaw 1997 

Burnaby Building Bylaw 1973, Amendment Bylaw 1997 

Burnaby Electrical Bylaw 1974, Amendment Bylaw 1997 

Burnaby Plumbing Bylaw 1973, Amendment Bylaw 1997 

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment Reserve 
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#10559 

#10575 

#10577 

#10578 

#10579 

#10580 



Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 16, 1997 

Burnaby Sign Bylaw 1972, Amendment Bylaw 1997 

Council Indemnity Bylaw 1996 

1997 June 02 

#10581 

#10582 

be now reconsidered and Finally Adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the Corporate Seal 
affixed thereto. " 

CARRIED 
OPPOSED: COUNCILLOR LAWSON TO BYLAW NO. 10559 

6. NEW BUSINESS 

Councillor Rankin 

Councillor Rankin advised that he wished to bring forward for Council's consideration a 
resolution requesting Statistics Canada to consult with the GVRD on census products and 
services. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

WHEREAS development of municipal and regional plans across Canada (such as the 
GVRD's Livable Regional Strategic Plan) relies heavily on comparative trend analysis of 
key variables from Census to Census; 

WHEREAS Census dwelling type and household information, particularly occupied 
dwellings by structural type and average household size, is of vital importance for all 
member municipalities of the GVRD in their work toward meeting the objectives of the 
Livable Region Strategic Plan; 

WHEREAS information on dwelling type was collected on a 100 percent sample basis by 
enumerators, but the decision was made unilaterally by Statistics Canada without prior 
consultation with the GVRD or its member municipalities to only enter the data on a 20 
percent sample basis; 

WHEREAS, now that dwelling and household data will be derived only from the 20 
percent sample of the 1996 Census rather than the 100 percent sample data used in 
previous Censuses, the data will be less reliable and more difficult to use for comparative 
purposes with historical census data; 
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AND WHEREAS Statistics Canada is considering conducting the 2001 Census by mail 
rather than by trained enumerators which could result in less reliable data concerning the 
classification and coverage of the number of dwelling units; 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Federation of Canadian Municipalities strongly urge 
Statistics Canada to consult with the GVRD, its member municipalities and other local 
governments across Canada before any major decisions are made on the 2001 Census that 
would affect Census products and services available to our communities. 

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the Federation of Canadian Municipalities 
request Statistics Canada to reconsider its previous decision to only enter information on 
dwelling type on a 20 percent sample basis and to enter it for all returns on a national 
basis, or alternatively on a Provincial or regional basis where it is deemed to be of extreme 
importance." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Volkow 

Councillor Volkow advised that he had been approached by the owner of Vassalis 
Restaurant who expressed grave concern regarding the non-smoking issue in Burnaby 
restaurants and the unfair competition from Coquitlam restaurants where smoking is 
permitted. 

7. INQUIRIES 

Councillor Lawson 

Councillor Lawson referred to a newspaper article pertaining to Parks and Recreation 
policy regarding waiver fees and inquired if waiver fees are different from one group to 
another. It was Councillor Lawson's understanding that the Parks and Recreation 
Commission are currently looking into the matter and will be receiving a report from staff. 
Councillor Lawson requested that Council receive a copy of the report once available. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 

"THAT a copy of the report from the Parks and Recreation Commission regarding waiver fees be 
forwarded to Council for information purposes." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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Councillor Rankin 

Councillor Rankin informed Council, that, at the GVRD meeting, they were able to deflect 
an attempt to scuttle the Broadway/Lougheed line of the LRT. Councillor Rankin 
contributed the success of this decision to hard work and perseverance during the week 
prior to the GVRD meeting. 

8. ADJOURNMENT 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EV ANS: 

"THAT this regular Council Meeting do now adjourn." 

The regular Council Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 

Confirmed: 

MAYOR 
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Certified Correct: 


